

30 July 2021

S Murray fyi-request-15985-57b709ab@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear S Murray

Official Information Act 1982 request – correspondence relating to Rainbow community and participation in sport, and Laurel Hubbard

This letter responds to your Official Information Act 1982 (OIA) request received by Sport New Zealand on 6 July 2021 requesting the following information:

- "Copies of any Official Information Act responses sent since January 2019 that relate to the Rainbow Community and participation in sport.
- All advice, emails, and briefings sent to or from your organisation from 1 January 2021 that relate to the inclusion of Laurel Hubbard in the Olympic Team."

Unfortunately, it will not be possible to meet that timeframes under the Act and I am therefore writing to notify you of an extension of the time to make our decision to no later than 13 August 2021.

The extension is due to the number of Official Information Act requests received, and to allow for the necessary consultations in order to make a decision on your request.

Please note that if you are not satisfied with this response you have the right to make a complaint to the Ombudsman under section 28(3) of the OIA.

Yours sincerely

Nicki Ablitt

Group Policy Manager

Sport New Zealand Ihi Aotearoa